
 

"... and suddenly I woke up" 

 

Carla 

Who is not fucking afraid of living every day to the 
fullest?. My parents were so annoying saying the same. 
"Baby with your talent you can do everything you want, you 
can reach your goals".  

Then I start working and I realize what I really like doing 
has deplorable conditions, and it’s completely 
backwards....  so I decided to say fuck it.  

For the first time in my life I only thought of myself and 
what I really wanted to do.  What could I do for the rest 
of my life to be fucking happy? And so I started THE CRAB.  

Hard work? Too much. Results? Too few….in the short 
term..... I mean, talking, about money.  

But once you try freedom, you never go back.  

 

Lucia 

Normally my life is a little bit repetitive. I wake up 
early in the morning to go to work. I am a lawyer so I have 
a lot of work. But then I get home and Antonio is waiting 
for me. Antonio is my husband. We have been together our 
whole lives.... We got married three years ago.  

My hobbies?... mmm.. I love fashion.. I love going 
shopping. I like going out with my friends too. And I love 
Rock music, although my husband says I should stop fooling 
around and that  what we really have to do is to have kids. 
He is crazy to have them, and me too.  

 

 

SECUENCIA 2  

Carla: 

A couple??? No way. I like playing the field, I have never 
paid attention to anybody in particular. I like having fun, 
meeting people... and If the guys are hot, even better.   

 



SECUENCIA 3 

Thank you Madrid!!!!!!!!!!  You fucking rock!!!!!! Thank 
you!!!!!! 

 

SECUENCIA 4 

CARLA 

Hey... what office did you run away from? 

Lucia 

Sorry? 

Carla 

What I mean is.. did you like the concert? 

Lucia 

Yes, of course, a lot 

Carla 

I’m glad. You know, you could come back another day.. 
because there’s also plenty of hot guys.  

Lucia 

Ok, but I am married, you know? 

Chica 

Sorry Carla, can you sign an autograph for me, please!!! 

Carla 

Yes, thank you.  

Listen, give me your phone number and I’ll invite you to a 
private concert.  

Lucía 

Ok thanks, 686935211 

SECUENCIA 4 

Lucia 

I am faithful and I will always be faithful. Flitting from 
one man to another is not for me.  

SECUENCIA 5 



Carla: 

Hey Lucía How are you doing? It´s Carla, the crazy singer. 

Lucía 

Hey, How are you doing? 

 

Carla 

Well, I am calling you because I am having a party at home 
next Saturday, we are going to play some music. Would you 
like to come? 

Lucía 

Oh.. mm Ok, I’ll see if Antonio  wants to come. 

Carla 

Cool, See you then. I’ll send you my  address through 
whatsapp.  

Lucía 

Great. See you then. Ciao.  

 

Antonio 

What´s the matter with you? Who was calling? 

Carla 

Nothing it was no one ... I have a headache. 

SECUENCIA 6 

Lucia 

To be honest I don´t how it could happen. I am still 
suprised about it, but It happened. 

SECUENCIA 7 

Carla 

Lucía !!!!! Hi. Come in! 

Lucía 

What´s going on? Is nobody coming? 

Carla 



It was a mess, one of them told me he had a concert, the 
other one... I don´t really know.... so.... 

Lucía 

The party has been cancelled.  

Carla 

No, no.. I didn´t say that.  They are coming, but I bit 
later. At least, that’s what Jose told me. Would you like 
something to drink? 

Lucía  

Well.. it’s just that…  Antonio doesn´t like me to drink. 
But.. ok yeah I guess I will have a drink. When do you 
think people are coming? 

Carla 

I don´t know... my friend said they’ll bee here in a while.  

Lucía 

So… can you make a living from playing music? 

Carla 

oh.. no, It’s really complicated. I support myself with 
different things. Sometimes I work as a waitress in a bar, 
this place for stupid, stuck-up people… but they pay well.  

Lucía  

What’s the name of the bar? 

Carla 

La Rosa de los vientos.  

Lucía 

You know what ? I usually go there so according to you I am 
a stupid stuck-up girl. Right? 

Carla 

Oh..no, I didn´t mean it like that.. But you have to admit,  
that there are some really stupid stuck-up people in that 
place . Don´t you think? 

Lucía 

So, when did you say  people are coming? Antonio doesn´t 
like me to get home late.  



Carla 

Listen girl, you are not a fucking baby! Tell your husband 
to wait.   

Lucía 

Look! My husband just worries about me. And stop picking on 
me, I haven´t done anything to you.  

Carla 

Ok sorry. I didn´t mean to offend you. Sorry.  

Lucía 

I love your music. 

Carla 

And I love this posh cool outfit you’re wearing.  

Lucía 

Really? I don´t believe you. To be honest, going shopping 
is my hobby.  

Carla 

And rock music isn’t, is it? 

Lucía 

Yes, it is... But I have to go without telling him... You 
know.... 

Carla 

Yes of course.. your..  

Lucía 

Yes... ok.. yes... my husband. I am jealous of you because 
you can do everything you want.  

 

Carla 

And look at you! You have money, girl. Your problem isn’t 
that you can’t do what you want. You have a nice home. You 
have a steady job, your only problem is that you have an 
idiot husband controlling you.  

Lucia 

Look, i know nobody is coming so I’m going to leave.  



Carla 

Hey, wait. Listen to just one song from my last concert and 
you can leave. ok? 

Lucía 

Fine.. but give me a gin tonic.  

Carla 

Or two if it’s necessary.  

SECUENCIA 8 

Lucía 

And suddenly I woke up and I was there. I didn´t remember 
anything. Ok.. well....... I remembered everything.   

SECUENCIA 9 

Carla 

Shit!!!!!!! 

 

SECUENCIA 10 

Carla 

And with regard to the rest , I don´t know  what to say but 
it was very intense.  

 

Lucía 

It was a real nightmare! 

SECUENCIA 

Carla 

We need to talk about this. 

Lucía 

Sorry but I don´t need to talk about anything.  

Carla 

Well I do ! You know I don´t like girls and even less posh 
girls like you.  

Lucía 



What???? And do you really think that I like weird girls 
like you?? 

 

Carla 

Well whatever then. It’s done. 

Lucía 

Perfect! 

Carla 

From now on we’ll go our separate ways. 

Lucía 

I hope so. I am married.  

Carla 

Look, don´t worry baby, you are not going to see me again 
in your fucking life.  

Lucía 

Here’s hoping.  

 

Carla 

Next to a fucking plain, stuck-up girl like that???? I 
wouldn´t give a shit if she had a husband and wanted to 
have kids... me with a girl like that?   

Lucía 

How can I  like  a rocker and what’s more a girl!!!!! 
Never. But then suddenly… cupid comes to you and you don’t 
know how.... so I am here, living with this strange girl.  

Carla 

And I am living with a posh traditional girl... 
unbelievable! 

 

Timbre 

Carla 

Are you waiting  for someone ? 



Lucía 

It’s  Antonio. My husband. Hope you like him? 

Carla 

Excuse me?? 

 

1) Nine months later Carlo was born.  

2) And just two weeks later Antonia was born. 

3) On the kids’ fourth birthday the father wasn’t there. He 
had run away with a Japanese video artist.  

4) Carla´s life took a turn. Doctor in Economics , she is 
the Minister of Finance. 

5) Lucía got her dream, she started a rock band. She is the 
leader and the singer.  

6) Yesterday Carla and Lucía celebrated their silver 
wedding.  

Wody Allen: "The heart is unpredictable and estrange" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


